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6:00 p.m. Reception - 7:00 p.m. Dinner Meeting
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WELCOMING REMARKS:

August 7, 2014
Grand Bay Club

Miami, FL 33149

President Cindy Lerner,
Mayor, Village of Pinecrest

1. INVOCATION:

Mayor Frank Caplan,
Village of Key Biscayne

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

Vice Mayor Michael Davie,
Village of Key Biscayne

Board of Directors Meeting

425 Grand Bay Drive North
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Hon. Deede Weithorn
Commissioner, City of Miami Beach

Hon. Luis Gonzalez

Council Vice-President, City of Hialeah
Hon. Eduardo Gonzalez

State Representative, District 111

Hon. [saac Salver

Councilman, Town of Bay Harbor Islands
Hon. R S. Shiver

Commissioner, City of Florida City

Hon. Wifredo “Willy" Gort
Commissioner, City of Miami
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3. MINUTES: June 5, 2014

4. CONSENT AGENDA:

A. Monthly Disbursement

5. HOST VILLAGE PRESENTATION:

Mayor Frank Caplan,
Village of Key Biscayne

6. CITIZENS INDEPENDENT TRANSPORTATION TRUST “CITT” PRESENTATION:

My. Charles Scurr,
Executive Director, Citizen’s Independent Transportation Trust

7. EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS REPORT:

Richard Kuper, Esq.

8. MIAMI-DADE COUNTY PUBLIC SCHOOLS LEGISLATIVE REPORT:

Board Member Dr. Lawrence Feldman,
Miami-Dade County Public Schools System
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9, WATER AND SEWER DEPARTMENT PROJECTS VIEW:

Mr. Bill Johnson,
Water and Sewer Director, Miami-Dade County

10. NEED FOR FOSTER HOMES AND VOLUNTEERS:

Ms. Kadie Black,
Legislative Affairs, Our Kids

Ms. Alison Guarino,
Community Outreach Coordinator, Our Kids

11. ANNOUNCEMENTS:

» Board of Directors Meeting: Thursday, September 4, 2014
Location: Miami Auto Museum at the Dezer Collection
2000 NE 146" Street
North Miami, FL. 33181

» Best Practices Conference: Friday, October 24, 2014
Location: Hilton Miami Airport
5101 Blue Lagoon Drive
Miami, FL 33126

» Florida League of Cities 2014 Annual Conference: August 14-16, 2014
Location: Westin Diplomat
3555 S. Ocean Drive,
Hollywood, FL. 33019

Invitations:

> Waste Management Reception during the FLC Annual Conference:
Thursday, August 14, 2014 at 7:00 p.m.
[ocation: Westin Diplomat Convention Center
Second Floor
Grand Ballroom East
Followed by Death by Chocolate Dessert and Dancing Gala:
9:00 p.m. — 12:00 a.m.
Location: Grand Ballroom West
RSVP: Dawn McCormick at dmccormick@wm.com
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» Waste Pro Cocktails and Dinner during the FLL.C Annual Conference:
Thursday, August 14, 2014 from 7:00 p.m. — 11:00 p.m.
Location: Cantina Laredo in Gulfstream Village
501 Silks Run, #1120
Hallandale Beach, FI. 33009
RSVP: Guerlin Escar at 786-486-7554 or gescarmangos(@wasteprousa.com

» Waste Pro Reception during the FLC Annual Conference:
Friday, August 15, 2014 from 7:00 p.m. — 9:00 p.m.
Location: Westin Diplomat Hotel
South Palm Court
RSVP: Guerlin Escar at 786-486-7554 or gescarmangos(@wasteprousa.com

» Robert M. Levy and Associates, Comcast and Baptist Health South Florida
Friday, August 15, 2014 at 7:30 p.m.
Location: NANDO Ristorante
2500 E. Hallandale Beach Blvd.,
Hallandale Beach, FL 33009
RSVP: maurer.christopher@mail.com

» Gold Coast League of Cities Breakfast: Saturday, August 16, 2014
Location: Westin Diplomat Hotel
3555 S. Ocean Dr.,
Hollywood, FL. 33019
RSVP: MDCLC at 305-416-4155 or mdclc(@bellsouth.net

12. ADJOURNMENT

MDCLC Board of Directors Meeting Page 4






President

Hon. Cindy Lemer

Mayor, Pinecrest

First Vice President

Hon. Jon Burgess
Councilman, Homestead
Second Vice President

Hon. Francis Suarez
Commissioner, Miami
Third Vice President

Hon. Oliver Gilbert, [T
Mayor, Miami Gardens
Secretary

Hon Jordan W. Leonard
Vice Mayor, Bay Harbor Islands
Treasurer

Hon. George Vallejo
Mayor, North Miami Beach

Hon. Luz Weinberg
Commissioner, Aventura
Hon. Joni D. Blachar
Assistant Mayor, Bal Harbour
Hon. Rabert Yaffe

Mayor, Bay Harbor [slands
Hon. Robert “Bob™ Anderson
Commissioner, Biscayne Park
Hon. Vince Lago
Commissioner, Coral Gables
Hon. Edward MacDougall
Mayor, Cutler Bay

Hon. Christi Fraga

Vice Mayor, Doral

Hon. Claudia Cubillos
Councilwoman, El Portal
Hon. R S. Shiver
Commissioner, Florida City
Hon. Judy Lusskin
Councilwoman, Golden Beach
Hon. Paul Hernandez
Councilman, Hialeah

Hon. Yioset De La Cruz
Mayor, Hialeah Gardens

Hon. Elvis Maldonado
Councilman, Homestead

Hon. Bemnard Klepach
Mayor, Indian Creek

Hon. Frank Caplan

Mayor, Key Biscayne

Hon. Roberto Martell

Mayor, Medley

Hon Wifredo “Willy” Gort
Commissioner, Miami

Hon. Sally A. Heyman
Commissioner, Miami-Dade County
Hon. Dr. Wilbert “Tee” Holloway
Board Member

Miami-Dade County School Board
Hon. Michael Grieco
Commissioner, Miami Beach
Hon. Felicia Robinsen
Councilwoman, Miami Gardens
Hon. Nelson Rodriguez
Councilman, Miami Lakes
Hon. Herta Holly

Mayor, Miami Shores

Hon Zavier Garcia

Mayor, Miami Springs

Hon. Connie Leon-Kreps
Mayor, North Bay Village
TB.A

North Miami

Hon. Marlen Martell
Councilwoman, North Miami Beach
Hon. Myra Taylor

Mayor, Opa-Locka

Hon. Shelley Stanczyk
Mayor, Palmetto Bay

Hon. James McDonald
Councilman, Pinecrest

Hon. Walter Harris
Commissioner, South Miami
Hon. Norman Edelcup
Mayor, Sunny Isles Beach
Hon. Barry Cohen
Commissioner, Surfside

Hon. Jose M. Diaz

Mayor, Sweetwater

Hon. Richard Block
Councilman, Virginia Gardens
Hon. Eduardo Muhifa
Mayor, West Miami

MDCLC

MIAMI DADE COUNTY
LEAGUE OF CITIES

Est. 1953

Miami-Dade County League of Cities
226 East Flagler Street, Suite 200
Miami, Florida 33131
E-mail: mdcle@bellsouth.net
Telephone: 305-416-4155
Fax: 305-416-4157

Minutes
June 5, 2014
West Kendall Baptist Hospital

President, Cindy Lerner, Mayor, Village of Pinecrest, called the meeting to
order at 7:15 p.m. and welcomed the guest to the West Kendall Baptist
Hospital. Rabbi Jaime Klein Aklepi, Senior Rabbi, Temple Bet Breira gave
the Invocation. Commissioner Sally Heyman, Miami-Dade County led us in
the Pledge of Allegiance.

The municipalities represented at the Board Meeting: Biscayne Park, Doral,
El Portal, Indian Creek, Homestead, Medley, Miami Beach, Miami Lakes
North Miami, North Miami Beach, Opa-Locka, Palmetto Bay, Pinecrest,
South Miami, Virginia Gardens and West Miami. Associate Members and
guests: Baptist Health South Florida, C.A.P. Government, Inc., Carter
Outdoor, CH2M Hill, Chen Moore and Associates, Greater Miami
Convention and Visitors Bureau, Kimley-Hom and Associates, Levy and
Associates, Marrero and Wydler, The Corradino Group, Waste Pro USA and
Waste Management

President Lerner asked for a motion to approve the minutes and the consent
agenda. The motion passed by a unanimous vote.

President Lerner introduced Ralph Rios, Vice President, Professional
Services for the Baptist Health South Florida presentation. Mr. Rios
welcomed the members present to the West Kendall Baptist Hospital. He
informed everyone that the West Kendall Baptist Hospital is the first new
non-replacement hospital in Miami-Dade County in nearly 40 years. Mr. Rios
mentioned how the new concept is to have a healthy community and not just
making patients better. Mr. Rios introduced Michelle Mejia, Assistant Vice
President, Physician Services and GME to give the members more
information on how they would like to better the community. Ms. Mejia
welcomed everyone the new facility. She informed everyone that West
Kendall Baptist Hospital was established by the results that they received
from the community needs assessment report. The community would like for
West Kendall Baptist Hospital to concentrate on five top priorities. The top
five priorities are access to care, access to primary care, heart disease, chronic
disease management and healthy life styles. Ms. Mejia mentioned that West



Kendall Baptist Hospital is addressing these priorities. Baptist Health South Florida
developed its Wellness Advantage program in 2000. It is the cornerstone of our
commitment to improving the health and well being of our employees and their families.
Ms. Mejia informed that they created a Worksite Solutions as an outgrowth of this
program because they believe that good health is integral to business success. This means
ensuring that your employees are able to do their best work, enjoy their personal and
professional lives and help keep your company’s healthcare costs under control. Ms.
Mejia presented a video for the members to watch regarding the Baptist Health South
Florida helping the community. Ms. Mejia introduced Jose C. Romano, Assistant Vice
President, Business and Community Relations to conclude the Baptist Health South
Florida presentation. Mr. Romano thanked everyone for attending the Board of Directors
meeting and thanked the League for allowing them to host the June BOD meeting,

President Lerner introduced Gil Ziffer, Commissioner, City of Tallahassee.
Commissioner Ziffer informed everyone that he is running for 2" Vice President of the
Florida League of Cities. Commissioner Ziffer also informed everyone that he has been
in the City of Tallahasssee Commission for five years and he has served in the Florida
League of Cities Board for two years. It is very important for me to become a second
Vice President for the Florida League of Cities and [ will work harder than everyone can
and make my efforts for the entire community. Commissioner Ziffer mentioned how he is
available to speak to anyone that has questions for him. He asked for support as candidate
for the 2™ Vice President of the Florida League of Cities.

President Lerner introduced Robert “Bob” Levy, President of Robert M. Levy and
associates, associate member of the MDCLC and our pro-bono legislative consultant. Mr.
Levy gave a presentation on this past Legislative Session. He provided an update of the
laws and issues that were passed and dealt with in Tallahassee during the session and
how it will impact our municipalities.

President Lerner mentioned that the League passed a resolution in the Month of May to
restore the funds for the Libraries. She asked for a special request to Commissioner Jose
“Pepe” Diaz and Commissioner Sally Heyman that were present at the meeting to help us
with this request.

President Lerner introduced Executive Director, Richard Kuper for the Executive
Director’s Report. Mr. Kuper thanked Baptist Health South Florida for being the Sponsor
of the evening and thanked each of their members present: Maria Luisa Gonzalez Silva,
Phillis Oeters, Michelle Mejia, Ralph Rios, Jose Romano, [vis Guerra, Marsha Tejeda
and Jessi Berrin, then Mr. Kuper introduced the Executive Board Members present:
President Cindy Lerner, First Vice President Jon Burgess, and Immediate Past President
Deede Weithorn. He then acknowledged Past President present: Former City of North
Miami Councilman Michael Blynn. Mr. Kuper recognized the Board Members that
were present: Vice Mayor Robert “Bob” Anderson, Village of Biscayne Park,
Councilwoman Claudia Cubillos, Village of El Portal, Vice Mayor Griselia Digiacomo,
Town of Medley, Mayor Wayne Slaton, Town of Miami Lakes, Commissioner Sally
Heyman, Miami-Dade County, Mayor Myra Taylor, City of Opa-Locka, Mayor Shelley
Stanczyk, Village of Palmetto Bay, Councilman James McDonald, Village of Pinecrest,
Vice Mayor Walter Harris, City of South Miami, Councilman Richard Block, Village of
Virginia Gardens and Mayor Eduardo Muhifia, City of West Miami. Mr. Kuper then
introduced the City Manager present: Yolanda Aguilar, City of West Miami. City Clerk
present: Marilane Lima, Village of Indian Creek. Judges present: Judge Don Cohn,
Judge Gladys Perez, Judge Jacqueline Schwartz, Judge Rodney Smith, and Former Judge



Ana Maria Pando. City Attorney present: Hans Ottinot, City of Sunny Isles Beach.
Judicial Candidates Vice President: Commissioner Gil Ziffer, City of Tallahassee.
Judicial Candidates present: Victoria Ferrer, Mavel Ruiz, Martin Zilber, Stephen Millan
and Veronica Diaz. Mr. Kuper acknowledged the Newly Elected Officials present:
Commissioner Gabriel Edmond, City of South Miami and Commissioner Rhonda
Rodriguez, City of West Miami.

Mr. Kuper introduced the associate members present: Maria Luisa Gonzalez Silva,
Phillis Oeters, Michelle Mejia, Ralph Rios, Jose Romano, Ivis Guerra, Marsha Tejeda
and Jessi Berrin, Baptist Health South Florida; Carlos Penin, Jose Miranda and Raul
Rodriguez, C.A.P Government, Inc.; Bo Hodges, Carter Outdoor; Mike Shehadeh,
CH2M Hill; Dr. Ben Chen, Chen Moore and Associates; Alvin West, Greater Miami
Convention and Visitors Bureau; Bob Levy, Jose Diaz and Erica Chanti, Levy and
Associates; Oscar Marrero, Marrero and Wydler; Joseph Corradino and Michelle
Lopez, The Corradino Group; Jason Neal, Waste Management; Guerlin Escar and
Damon Stinson, Waste Pro USA.

President Lerner introduced James MecDonald, Councilman, Village of Pinecrest and
Chair of the MDCLC-Transportation Committee. Councilman McDonald is asking the
Board Members for a letter to endorse and support the light rail coming from the beach to
Downtown Miami. The letter will be sent to the Department of Transportation
supporting what is called a “Tiger Grant™ and that’s for the Federal Government to give
us the money to begin the initial studies for the Beach Corridor Light Rail Plan.

The motion passed by a unanimous vote.

President Lerner recognized the League’s Associate Member Greater Miami Convention
and Visitors Bureau for being a Bronze Sponsor for the 60™ Annual Installation Gala and
called Mr. Alvin West to present him with the award.

President Lerner called to the podium Immediate Past President Deede Weithorn to
present the Public Service award to Commissioner Jose “Pepe” Diaz for his service to the
community. Commissioner Diaz, thanked the League for this recognition.

President Lerner read through the announcements listed on the agenda and informed
everyone that there will not be a meeting in July and the next Board of Directors meeting
will be August 7, 2014. Miami Shores Green Day: Saturday, October 18, 2014 from 3:30
p.m. — 7:30 p.m. at the NE 2" Ave between the 94-99 Streets.

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

Summarized minutes






Dear Mayor Lerner,
Our Kids needs your support!

- We have 44% more kids entering care today than we did last year at this time.

- We are serving an average of 33% more children than last year and are being asked to do more
with less money.

- We will see an $840,000 reduction over last year's state appropriation of funds.

- There are currently more than 3,700 children in care in Miami-Dade and Monroe counties.

- We need a minimum of 195 newly licensed foster homes in 2014 to meet the needs of children
in care.

We are in desperate need of foster and adoptive parents; as a community, we must come together
to take care of our kids. On behalf of Our Kids of Miami-Dade/Monroe, Inc., I encourage you to
partner with our organization in support of our grassroots campaign, “Our Community Taking
Care of Our Kids™.

Our campaign mission is to raise awareness about Our Kids and inform the community about the
needs of the child welfare system and Community Based Care. Our campaign goal is to increase
supporters; including: foster parents, adoptive parents, donors and volunteers. At the heart of this
is a belief that we must all work together to better serve the abused, abandoned and neglected
children in our community who depend on us.

In order to achieve these ambitious goals, we need the support of local business and community
leaders like you. Your support is needed to reach large, diverse, widespread audiences to raise
awareness and encourage greater support of Our Kids and the most vulnerable children in our
communities. You have the power to make a difference in the lives of children in care by
engaging your community, employees, partners, family and friends to take action by fostering,
adopting, giving or volunteering.

How can you help?

- Send an email blast to your employees to raise awareness and encourage support of Our Kids

- Offer benefits, incentives and other support to your employees who may be interested in
becoming a foster and/or adoptive parent, or employees who are currently foster and/or adoptive
parents

- Invite our team to speak at a workplace meeting or event

- Organize a workplace drive to benefit children in care, i.e. Holiday Toy Drive, Children’s Book
Drive, Children’s Pajama Drive, Back Pack Drive, Jean's Day, etc.

- Allow our team to distribute materials in your workplace

Our Kids will assist and support your efforts by providing all resources and materials needed for
you to promote support. Our campaign will kick off in September with a large community event,
“Heroes for Our Kids”; we hope to establish our partnership in the coming months and have you
stand alongside us in support of Our Kids. I would like to meet with you to further discuss how
you can get involved and start supporting Our Kids today. [ look forward to speaking with you

soon, thank you.



We cannot do this alone, WE as a Community must take care of OUR KIDS!

Sincerely,

Alison Guarino

Community Outreach Coordinator
Our Kids of Miami-Dade/Monroe, Inc.
(305) 951-3221

Andrea@ourkids.us
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The Miami-Dade County League of Cities

invites you to attend our
4™ Annual

Best Practices

Conference & Exhibition
Friday, October 24, 2014

Hilton Miami Airport Hotel
5101 Blue Lagoon Drive
Miami, FL 33126

Network, Learn, Share Ideas

Through this conference the MDCLC will be facilitating a venue for Cities as well
as its Associate Members to find a distinctive forum where views can be shared.

= Registration Fee- $75.00 includes continental breakfast, lunch, reception, admission to all
sessions and exhibition hall

= Exhibitors:

o Associate Members- $400.00
o Non-Members- $600.00
o Municipalities- Complimentary

= Session Sponsors - $500.00 includes 5 minute presentation and distribution of materials
during sponsored session, recognition day of conference, on webpage and certain printed
materials

= We want to thank our:
Luncheon Sponsor FPL

Breakfast Sponsor Waste Management
Reception Co-Sponsors BMG Money, Inc. and Waste Pro

Be sure to visit http://mdcle.wufoo.com/forms/mdcle-4th-annual-best-practices-conference/ to
register today for the Best Practices Conference. For more information, please contact the League
office at 305-416-4155
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WASTE MIANAGEMENT

You and a guest are cordially invited to join
Waste Management
for Cocktails and a Taste of South Florida
Informal Dinner

Thursday, August 14th
7:00 p.m.
Westin Diplomat Convention Center
Second Floor
Grand Ballroom East

Followed by our annual
Death by Chocolate
Dessert and Dancing Gala

9:00 p.m. to 12:00 midnight
Grand Ballroom West
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Children are invited to Death by Chocolate with special
activities including Arts/Crafts and Face Painting.

Please RSV for our Taste of South Florida dinner by August 7th to
Dawn McCormick at dmccormick @wm.com

Appropriate reports under F.S. 112.31.48 will be made by Waste Management







WASTE PRO

Caring For Our Communities*®

Invites Yo!







You are cordially invited to attend
a Prlvate Receptlon

WASTE PRO

Caring For Our Communities*
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COMCAST 74 Baptist Health

South Florida

Invite You To Join Us For Dinner
Friday, August 15, 2014 — 7:30pm

(During the Florida League of Cities Conference)

NANDQO

RISTORANTE
2500 E Hallandale Beach Blvd,
Hallandale Beach, FL 33009

(Just over the bridge from the Westin Diplomat Hotel)

RSVP: maurer.christopher@mail.com

DIRECTIONS
1. Start out going south on S Ocean Dr/FL-AlA.
2. Turn right onto E Hallandale Beach Blvd/FL-858.
3. Make a U-turn at Three Islands Blvd onto E Hallandale Beach Blvd/FL-858.
4. After the U-turn your destination is 0.1 miles on the right side of the street.

AN UNFORGETTABLE EVENING
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 GOLD

COAST

League of Cities

Annual Gold Coast Breakfast
at the Florida League of Cities Conference

Saturday, August 16, 2014
7:30 - 8:45 A.M.
Westin Diplomat Resort, Hollywood

ENERGY...THE CORNERSTONE OF OUR FUTURE
PLANNING FOR FUTURE ENERGY SOURCES:
SOFARFECLEAN EUELS, EFECTRIC €ARS, ETC.

Featuring:
Pam Rauch, Vice President of External Affairs & Development, FPL
Keith Gruetzmacher, Senior Manager, Marketing, TECO Energy

Sponsored by:

/A

CONIEAST

Cost: $20 per person
Please RSVP to your local League.



